
 

 

Department of Commerce 

1000 S.W. Jackson St., Suite 100 

Topeka, KS 66612-1354 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Phone: (785) 296-3481 

Fax: (785) 296-5055 

KansasCommerce.gov 

David C. Toland, Secretary  
 

Laura Kelly, Governor 

   

 

Kansas Department of Commerce 

Proponent Testimony on HB 2101 

David Soffer, Legislative & Policy Director  

Prepared for Senate Ways and Means Committee 

March 23, 2021, 10:30 a.m.  
 

The Department of Commerce stands in support of HB 2101. The bill would extend the 

University Engineering Initiative.  

Engineers are in high demand across our nation. They’re largely responsible for the building of 

machinery, aircraft, bridges, tunnels, roads, vehicles and various structures. They play a critical 

role in our economy by connecting research with innovation and being a major solution for many 

of the challenges faced by the economy’s top sectors. Since the start of this program, we have 

been able to graduate far more engineering students, as a direct result of the dollars we have 

committed to the initiative.  In the Framework for Growth, our economic development blueprint 

to be released later this week, the focus on producing an increased amount of engineering 

graduates and providing those opportunities here in Kansas is critical for the future of our State’s 

economy.  

There is a caveat to this. If we are going to invest taxpayer dollars into programs designed to 

produce more engineers in Kansas, we must make sure we are doing everything we can to ensure 

these graduates STAY in Kansas. While there is certainly more to be done from the 

Department’s end of marketing our State, we also believe there is a shared responsibility by the 

Universities in that effort. This bill addresses those efforts.  

I thank the committee for the opportunity to testify on behalf of HB 2101 and urge the committee 

to make the necessary adjustments and report HB 2101 favorably for passage.  

 


